
Welcome to the ‘Start of the year’ newsletter, we hope it finds you
well. 
We have had a wonderful start to the new school year. It has been
lovely seeing Year 1 and Year 2 heading back into school and our
new Reception children during their morning sessions. The children
are settling well into their new classes and routines and are
enjoying being together again. There is a real sense of pride in how
smart they look in their uniforms and an excitement in the air with
what's to come. 

Over the Summer we have been busy at school preparing for the
new term. You may have notice the new pointing work completed
on the Victorian part of the building- its looking great, maintaining
the beautiful look of our lovely Victorian building. We have also had
new tables and chairs throughout school- providing a new fresh
look and level of comfort for our children. 

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome the parents of all
our new Reception children and any other new parents across The
Horsell Village community. For those who are new, I am Mrs Reeve,
The Headteacher here at The Horsell Village School. You will often
see myself or a member of the leadership team in the mornings on
the school gate. Please pop over and say hello. 

    Mrs Reeve              Mrs Sharkey        Miss Richardson          Mrs Wright            Mrs Shaw 

Community plays a significant part in all that we do here at The
Horsell Village School.  We are all very excited about the coming
year and working together to provide our children with the best
possible educational experience we can. 

Please continue reading to find out all about the start of term. 

Best Wishes
Mrs Reeve and the team at The Horsell Village School 

Contact: 01483714804 or email reception@horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk

The Horsell Village School 

Vol .01 Newsletter
09.09.2024 Parent Volunteers meeting 

9.15 am and 2.30 pm 
The Hive 

23.09.2024

Diary Dates

10.09.2024 Year 2 Parent Induction
meeting. 9.00 am 
School Hall  

11.09.2024 Year 1 Parent Induction 
meeting 9.00 am 
School Hall  

12.09.2024 Reception full time 

14.09.2024

KS1 Parent Reading Workshop 
(Yr 1 & Yr2 ) 9.00am
School Hall 

04.10.2024

Sports for Schools 
Athlete Visit 

EYFS Parent Reading Workshop
9.00 am 
School Hall 

24.09.2024

Kindness to Others Day 
Harvest Festival - Child event 

01.10.2024

23.10.2024 Individual School Photographs

Welly Walk  & Autumn Day 
Parent Event 

25.10.2024

Finish for Half Term
3.20 pm 

20.09.2024

PTA Uniform Sale 10am-11:30am
School car park

Reception Parent Induction
meeting. 9.00 am 
School Hall  

23.10.2024 Evening Parent Conferences
4pm-7pm

27.09.2024 Parent Volunteers meeting 
9.00 am and 2.30 pm 
The Hive 

Hello
September

Parent Volunteers meeting 
9.00 am and 2.30 pm 
The Hive 

19.09.2024

Parent Inclusion Meeting 
9.00 am 
School Hall 

25.09.2024

17.10.2024 Flu Vaccinations

25.10.2024



Respect

Upcoming
 Events 

& 
Curriculum news 

Induction meetings are a great opportunity for you to meet the Year Group
Leader and hear about the year ahead, the learning expectations and how
you can support at home.  
Each of the Year Group Induction meetings will take place at 9.00am in the
school hall. They will last for approximately 30 minutes. 

Please do not worry if you cannot attend the Year Group Induction meeting
as all of the information will be shared on the Year Group Page on the
school website. 

Induction Meetings 

R
YEAR 

1
YEAR 

2
YEAR 

Friday 20th 
September 

Wednesday 11th
September

Tuesday 10th
September

School Values & School Motto
As a school we embrace the Values Education
Approach. We aim for our values and the core
principle of kindness to show through everything
that is said and done in our school. 

Last year we looked at how we could combine our
values and motto together to help our children
gain a deeper understanding of the meaning
behind each value. 

www.horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk
/learning/

Each half term we will look at a value and explore what it means
and the behaviours associated through the three aspects of our
school motto

This half term we will be focusing on the value 
of ‘Respect’
Respect to ourselves
Respect to others
Respect to property
Respecting the right that everyone can have 
their own thoughts, values and opinions. 

Jigsaw-The
mindful

approach to
PSHE 

This half term we will be
exploring the unit

 ‘Being me in my World’. 

Each week the children will
be exploring set themes to
help them establish their
sense of self in their new
classes and new school.
(for some children). 

We will be revisiting key
parts of our school motto-
with a focus on ‘Kindness
to others’ and how we can
show this. 

http://www.horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk/learning/
http://www.horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk/learning/


Here at The Horsell Village School, we are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young
 people. Safeguarding and keeping children safe is everybody’s
 responsibility. In addition to this we have a named team of 
Designated Safeguarding Leads and Deputies who are the main
point of contact,.
If you have any concerns about the safety or welfare of a child 
please contact a member of the schools Designated Safeguarding
 team in the first instance through the school office. 

In addition to this if you have concerns outside of school you can contact the Children’s
Single Point of Access on: 

Phone: 03004709100- Monday to Friday, 9.00 am to 5.00 pm 
Email: cspa@surreycc.gov.uk 
Out of Hours Emergency Team: 01483 517898

You can find additional information regarding our safeguarding culture and processes on
our school website as well as https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/children

Keeping 
Children
 Safe

 

Safeguarding and  
Attendance 

If you would like to volunteer to be a parent helper at school you will need to have a school DBS
check as well as attend one of our 'Parent Volunteers' briefings before starting to help in
school. You can attend one of these meetings whilst awaiting or before applying for your DBS check
You can find out about how to apply for a DBS through visiting parent's section of our school
website.

Parent volunteer briefings are being held at 9.00 am and 2.30pm  on:
Monday 9th September 2024
Thursday 19th September 2024 
Friday 27th September 20204

We will be running parent volunteer briefings at the beginning of every
 half term.

Volunteering at School

Safeguarding- Keeping children Safe

Attendance
Being in school everyday is important to your child’s well-being, achievement and wider
development. 
Should your child be ill please complete a ‘absence form that can be found on the school
website or following link https://www.horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk/parents/attendance/ 
Please make sure this is completed before 9.00 am each day. 
If you are running late - after 8.50 am you will be asked to come in to sign your child in. 

https://www.horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk/parents/attendance/


Upcoming
 Events 

& 
Curriculum news 

School Clubs 

Reading 
Parent Workshop

Throughout the year we run a number of different
workshops focusing on specific areas of the curriculum.
This term we will be running workshops on how we
teach Reading and Maths. 

Each workshop is designed to give you an overview of
the teaching approaches we take here at The Horsell
Village School and to provide you with strategies on
how to support at home. 

Again please do not worry if you cannot physically
attend these meetings as they
will also be shared via email and on our school
curriculum website pages.

Each workshop will be held in the school hall at 9.00am. 

Reading Workshops 

KS1 ( Year 1 & Year 2) Wednesday 25th September 
EYFS ( Year R)Tuesday 1st October

Here at The Horsell Village School we have an extensive range of after
school clubs for your children to attend should they wish to. 
If you haven't had the chance to do so yet, head over to the school
website, under the parent section to find out more. 

https://www.horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk/parents/clubs/

Please note that Reception children are not offered the option to join clubs
for the first half of the Autumn term whilst they are settling in. 

School Uniform
The children look incredibly smart in
their school uniforms.  
In order to make sure they come home
with what they can to school with,
please make sure everything is clearly
labelled- this includes sun hats, caps
worn during the warmer weather and
bobble hats and gloves worn in the
colder weather. 
During this week’s induction meetings
we will share information regarding PE
days for each class, however please
make sure PE kits are in school everyday
incase timetabling changes. ( normally
due to the weather)

We will send PE kits home each half
term. 

On Saturday
14th September the 
Horsell PTA is running 
the first ‘Uniform Sale’ 
of the year.  

The sale of second hand uniform will run
from 10.00 am to 12 noon and will be in
The Horsell Village School carpark. 

This is a uniform sale for both the village
and Junior School. 

https://www.horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk/parents/clubs/


Start of term

 reminders   

Jewellery 
We ask that no jewellery is worn at school, this includes earrings.
If your child has recently had their ears pierced, during the 6 week
healing time, we ask that you cover their earrings with tape every
day.  

Children in Year 2 may wear an analogue watch to support the Year
2 Maths curriculum of being to tell the analogue time.

Birthday Celebrations
We celebrate each child’s birthday at school. We
would like to remind you that we do not give out
birthday sweets. 
Please save these treats for home. 

Drop off and pick up 

Hair- The long and short 

To make drop off and pick up run
smoothly, please can we request that
you: 

Arrive between the allocated time. The
school gates open at 8.35 am in the
mornings and will close at 8.50 am.
Learning starts as soon as they
children are in.
Please do not use your mobile phone
on site, during drop off and pick up.
We have a duty of care to safeguard
all children. 
If you are running late ( we know
things happen)- please ring the
school office to keep us informed- this
helps us to prepare your child /
children- especially at the end of a
school day. 
If someone different is picking up,
please inform the school office before
2.30 pm. Messages received after
3.00pm do not allow the office staff
sufficient time to get to the
classrooms.
Please be considerate of our
neighbours when parking.  

Finally, could we ask that once you have
dropped off or picked up your child that
you do not congregate on the drive into
the car park. It gets very busy during
these times and this area can become
especially congested for other members
of the public. 

Thank you for your support. 

We encourage children to be as active as possible,
therefore we ask that hair is tied back everyday. 
A good guide is if it is long enough to be tied back
then it should be. 
Please keep hair accessories as plain and simple as
possible and in the school colour of green. 

Keeping Healthy
We ask that your child brings to a fruit snack to
school everyday. It should be fresh fruit or a
vegetable. We provide your child with an additional
snack in the afternoons. 
Whilst at school it is also important for your
children to keep hydrated. Please send them to
school everyday with a named water bottle. 

Communications
Should you need to pass a message onto the
class teachers in the morning, please email or
ring the school office. We can assure you that
the message will get to them. I am sure you can
appreciate drop off is a very busy time and the
class teachers have a lot to remember as well as
settling the children into school. Of course we
appreciate that this may not always be possible,
but please refer to email or a phone call in the
first instance.
Thank you for your support in this matter.



Reception 

Phonics

What's happening in Reception...

We are so proud of all the children and the way they
have started to settle into school and the routines in
each class. This is the beginning of their school
journey and we are pleased to be doing this
together.  Thank you to all the parents for your
support and helping the children feel prepared for
‘big school’.  

We have been busy learning about school
expectations as we find our way around the
classroom.  We look forward to sharing the rest of
the school building and playground with the children
as they begin to stay for lunch and then full days. 
We are also getting to know the different members
of our class, discovering interesting facts about our
new friends and sharing information about our own
lives,  as well as what we like and dislike.

The first full day of school on Thursday 12th
September.  Our first topic is ‘Anyone can be a Hero’.
During this topic we will be exploring and finding out
about all the adults that work at school. We will be
talking about the many different jobs people have
and what we might like to do when we are older. 
We will also be thinking about ourselves as learners
and what this looks like. Here at school we use the
‘’Characteristics of an Effective learner” zoo to help
us.

We teach through key texts, exploring a range of
vocabulary. Above are pictures of the key texts we
will be using this half term.

The Reception Team are eager to begin this learning
with your children and are pleased to have started
this journey with you and the children.   

Key texts to 
this half term

Here at The Horsell Village School we use
‘Bug Club’ to teach our phonics program.
Each lesson is split into 4 sections, -
identifying sounds, blending, reading and
writing. 

We will be starting our phonics lessons this
soon and then sending out reading books at
the end of next week.

The first set of sounds we will explore are: 
                                    s a t i p n 

Our learning zoo. 



A warm welcome to everyone who has joined Year
1, this year. The children have had a wonderful start
to the term and have settled into the new routines
of KS1. This week, we are launching our new topic,
‘Destination Outer Space’. The children will be
introduced to a new text and will be practising
writing simple sentences about the character and
story, exploring different adjectives to use in their
sentences. This half term, we are mastering being
able to say the sentence we want to write, using
finger spaces between each word and reading
back what we have written.
In Maths, the children will be reading and writing
numbers. They will be recognising 1 more and 1 less
than a given number, counting on from a number
and comparing numbers.
In history, the children will be learning about
significant people and events to do with space. In
Art, we will be exploring the colour wheel and
learning about colour mixing. We will use our paint
skills to create space art inspired by Joe Van
Wetering in the coming weeks.
In Science, we will be exploring materials and their
properties and describing what materials different
objects are made from. friendship

change

Space/space

spaceship

planet

explore

Earth

lonely

compare

hopeful

Phonics

There is a list of High Frequency Words and
Common Exception Words in the centre of the
Reading Record for your child to practise at home.
Your child needs to be able to spell these words by
the end of the year.

Spelling

To begin the year, the children are revisiting the
sounds they have not yet mastered. All phonics
sounds are in the centre of the reading record for
you to practise with your child at home. 

What's happening in Year 1...



Year 2

Phonics

Welcome back everyone! We are very excited to be
sharing the start of another learning journey with our
brand new Year Two’s. We have a fantastic year ahead
of us. 
We will begin by getting to know our class owls in detail.
Looking at what their key features are, how they live and
the food chain that they are part of. To help inspire us,
we will be using the books, ‘Owl Babies’ and ‘The Owl
Who Was Afraid of the Dark’. We will be learning all
about nouns and adjectives and creating owl
information posters. 
We will then be moving on to learning all about ‘Master
Makers’.
In Maths, we will be learning about place value,  
counting objects to one hundred by counting in groups
of tens and ordering objects and numbers. 
In Science and DT, we will be exploring and learning all
about materials and their properties; investigating their
strength and flexibility and investigating the ways that
they can be joined together.
In History, we will be discovering who Isambard Kingdom
Brunel was and why he is significant. 
Towards the end of the month we will be out and about
in our locality on a sculpture walk. We will be learning all
about the different sculptures that we see, discussing
the materials they are made from and how we know
and creating maps to inform others as to how to find
them. 

Tricky Words

nest 

swooping

habitat

nocturnal

talons 

prey

windswept

author 

exotic

local 

Canal 

town

 village
These are in the centre of the Reading Record
for your child to practise at home. 

The children will be working through the
Phases in their Phonics groups:

Phase 3/4
Phase 5

What's happening in Year 2...


